

Manhasset Public Schools

We are saddened to inform you of the passing of former Board of Education trustee Carlo Prinzo. Carlo's remarkable 15 years of Board service from 2006 – 2021 included two years as Board President and six years as Vice President. He served on the Audit Committee concurrently with his Board tenure and chaired the Citizens Advisory Committee for Finance for five years prior to his election to the Board. We are grateful for the strides the District made under Carlo's leadership and for his dedicated volunteerism to the District's students, faculty, and staff, and to the Manhasset community.

Carlo is survived by his wife Deedee (Aphrodite Spirocostas), their son, Adam, and daughter, Arianna, both Manhasset High School graduates. Condolence cards may be sent to the Prinzo family at: 257 Mill Spring Road, Manhasset, NY 11030

The family is establishing a scholarship at Manhasset High School in Carlo's memory. Donations in lieu of flowers to the scholarship fund may be made out to "Manhasset Public Schools" with "Prinzo Scholarship Fund" in the memo line, and mailed to: District Clerk, Manhasset Public Schools, 200 Memorial Place, Manhasset, NY 11030

Details of the funeral arrangements are:

Viewing Tuesday, April 11, 2023

2 pm - 4 pm

7 pm - 9 pm

Fairchild & Sons, 1570 Northern Boulevard, Manhasset, 11030

Services Wednesday, April 12, 2023

9:30 am

Greek Orthodox Cathedral of St. Paul, <u>110 Cathedral Avenue</u>, <u>Hempstead</u>, <u>11550</u>

District flags will be flown at half-staff on Wednesday, April 12 in commemoration of Carlo.

Our deepest sympathies go out to the entire Prinzo family at this time.

Sincerely,

Dr. Gaurav Passi

Superintendent of Schools